LAMINATION FOR PRESERVATION

The Commonwealth of Kentucky has a new document conservation laboratory. The laboratory will have the capability to repair documents damaged by water, fire, and natural aging. After documents are repaired, a lamination process will insure that they receive no future damage. The laboratory will specialize in preserving the records of other public agencies, as well as those at the State Archives.

Copy 2

THE

GREEN

BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES NEWSLETTER

6/23/75

### FIRST AID TRAINING OFFERED

The Training and Development Office of the University Personnel Division is conducting a First Aid Training program for all UK employees. The training program will be a one day session on a scheduled date in July.

Anyone interested in attending should contact Dotty Green in the Director's Office.

## NEW ACTING DEAN OF LIBRARY SCIENCE

Paul Willis has been appointed Acting Dean of the College of Library Science beginning July 1, 1975. He will serve in that capacity, in addition to his duties as Director of Libraries, until a new dean can be found. The major part of Mr. Willis' time will continue to be spent in the Library Director's Office.

#### GOVERNMENT PUBLICATIONS DEPARTMENT

Effective July 1, 1975, Susan Csaky will officially become the Head of the Government Publications Department. Rebekah Harleston will return to GPD as a senior staff member with the title of Documents Consultant.

#### PLEASE DO NOT EXIT

The outside door from the Art Library and the doors from the mail room to the loading dock have been found open recently. Please do not use either of these treas as exits from the new building.

Because this has been a recurring problem, I am asking Special Collections to keep the elevator locked at all times other than Monday - Friday, 8 - 5.

P.W.

# TEMPORARY SOLINET SCHEDULE

The SOLINET Processing Unit is in the process of devising a schedule for terminal use. Departments which would like some regularly scheduled use time should submit requests to Gail Kennedy. In the meantime, the hours from 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. and 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. will be open hours for all staff to use the terminals. Staff outside the SOLINET Unit should confine their terminal use to these hours.

#### PERSONNEL NOTES

#### Positions Open:

LT II - Periodicals - open now. LT III - Periodicals - open July 1.

#### Transfers:

Effective June 23, Debby Garr, Director's Office, has been transferred to the Acquisitions Department and Pat Joseph, Acquisitions Department, has been transferred to the Director's Office. These are only temporary transfers of these individuals and their positions.

#### EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Director of Auroria Libraries (a learning resources center). University of Colorado at Denver. Salary: Minimum \$25,000.

Head, Serials Department, Duke University, Durham, N.C. Salary: \$14,000.

Assistant University Librarian for Technical Services, Duke University, Durham, N.C. Salary: \$18,000-\$20,000.

### LOST

One of a pair of blue mosiac serving plates believed to have been borrowed from Special Collections for a party. Anyone knowing of its whereabouts please contact someone in Special or just return it. We would like to have it back with its mate.

M.W.